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19 April 2023  
 
 
Dear , 
  
FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000 – 020-059 Internal Review 
 
I write further to your request, received by us on 27th July 2020, that we 
conduct an internal review into our decision dated 27th July 2020 (“Initial 
Decision”) regarding your request for information submitted on 28th January 
2020 (“Request for Information”).  
 
You asked, in your Request for Information, that we provide the following 
information: 
 

“Agreements with the Office of Chinese Language Council International 
(Hanban) and the Beijing University on the establishment / continuation 
of the Confucius Institute at UCL Institute of Education” 

 
In our Initial Decision we provided you with a response to your Request for 
Information but you considered that information to be incomplete, in particular 
you said that a supplementary agreement referred to in one of the documents 
disclosed had not been provided. 
 
As requested by you, we have conducted an Internal Review of your Request 
for Information pursuant to our internal review procedure.  The outcome of our 
Internal Review is as follows: 
 

We will provide the supplementary agreement 
 
The reasons for this are as follows: 
 
The supplementary agreement was inadvertently omitted from our Initial 
Decision.  The version of the supplementary agreement attached is unsigned.  
We are unsure whether a signed version is held in a physical file on UCL 
campus but we are unable, under the current circumstances, to access 
campus in order to check. 
 
We have now reconsidered your Request for Information under our internal 
review procedure.  Should you remain dissatisfied with the handling of your 
request, you can make a complaint to the Information Commissioner: 
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Information Commissioner’s Office: 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
SK9 5AF 
 
Telephone 01625 545700 
www.ico.gov.uk 

 
Yours sincerely, 

 
 
 
 

 
Chief Operations Officer 
University College London 
Gower Street, London WC1E 6BT 

http://www.ico.gov.uk/
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